
Sunday, February 27, 2022

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT: 

The mission of St. Andrew’s Catholic Church is to carry on the ministry of 

Jesus Christ, as members of His living body, the Church, to bring the 
Kingdom of God into the world through evangelization, worship, religious 
education, and service in our families, in our parish, and in our community.

Wednesday, March 2 - Mass at noon

Ash Wednesday - Day of Abstinence


Mass intention - +J. C. House


Friday, March 4 - NO Mass at noon


Sunday, March 6 - Mass at 11 a.m.

Mass intention - More Vocations to Priesthood & Religious Life

Pastor:  

Father Jim Fanrak


870-743-9889  Rectory

mmgchurch@yahoo.com


Parish Manager: 

Steve Triner


870-321-2773

  stevet@yellville.net


Church Secretary:  

Denise Jorgensen


870-445-4810

kidneywoman@yahoo.com


Prayer-Line Connection:

standrewprayer@gmail.com 

SAINT
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870-449-4850

This 
Week

WHY DO WE DO 

THAT? 

Catholic Life 
Explained: 

Question:

Why do we place ashes on our forehead each Ash Wednesday?

 

Answer:

Ashes are rich in spiritual symbolism. We recall in the second 
chapter of Genesis, when the human person is fashioned “out of 
the dust of the ground” and receives the breath of life (Genesis 

2:7). In death, a person returns to the ground from which we 
came. The ancient Hebrews used ashes as a sign of repentance, 
reminding themselves that God is God and we are not.

	 As the minister places ashes on our forehead, we hear either 
“remember that you are dust and unto dust you shall return” or 
“turn away from sin and be faithful to the Gospel.” When we 
receive ashes, we remember our own mortality. We’re reminded 
that we have limited time on this earth and we ought to make the 
best use of it that we can! People are in need of love, care, and 
compassion. We all need to continually rediscover the love of 
God. The Gospel invites every person in every stage of life to 
encounter and imitate Jesus here and now. The forty days of Lent 
are the perfect time to assess our own awareness of these 
realities.
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Adult Scripture Study:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594

Buildings, Maintenance:	 Kevin Goulet	 421-9921

Catholic Youth Ministry (CYM):	 Karen Carter	 404-2065

	 Philip Carollo	 404-7890

Council of Catholic Women:	 standrewprayer@gmail.com

Custodian:	 Gerri Unger Parr	 436-5450

Deacon: 	 Mark Scouten	 741-1579

Deacon Candidate:	 George Gussy	 404-0546

Emergency Relief:	 Cindy Nixon	 405-8809

	 Steve Triner	 321-2773

Finance Council: 	 Cindy Nixon	 405-8809

Food Bank:	 Marv Topf	 453-6443

Eucharist for the Homebound:	 Floyd Crawford	 321-8826	

Library, Archivist:	 Joanne Mustion	 321-0479

Liturgy, Sacraments, and  
     Devotions:  	 Steve Triner	 321-2773

Music:	 Scott Vasconcellos	 209-417-4239

Parish Life:	 YOUR NAME HERE	 

Parish Manager:	 Steve Triner	 321-2773

Pastor:	 Father J. Fanrak	 743-9889

Prayer Requests; News:	 Denise Jorgensen	 445-4810

Religious Educ.; Formation:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594

Rosary Crusade:	 Daksha Thomas	 449-4784

Safe Environment:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594

Secretary	 Denise Jorgensen	 445-4810

Social Justice, & Charitable  
     Outreach:  	  Cindy Nixon	 405-8809

Spiritual Direction:	 Janice Triner	 421-2594	

Tribunal:	 Dc. Mark Scouten	 741-1579	

LENT SCHEDULE INFORMATION

March 2 - Ash Wednesday

Noon Mass with imposition of ashes.  
5:30 p.m. Service with imposition of ashes

March 4 - NO Mass
March 9 - 11:15 a.m. Stations of the Cross, Noon Mass
March 16 - 11:15 a.m. Stations of the Cross, Noon Mass
March 23 - 11:15 a.m. Stations of the Cross, Noon Mass
March 30 - 11:15 a.m. Stations of the Cross, Noon Mass
April 1 - NO First Friday Mass
April 6 - 11:15 a.m. Stations of the Cross, Noon Mass
April 13 - NO Mass
April 14 - Holy Thursday - 5:30 p.m. Mass
April 15 - Good Friday - NO Mass
April 17 - Easter Sunday

Please watch for corrections, additions, and/or 
deletions from this schedule.

SHROVE TUESDAY PANCAKE DINNER
We have been invited to join the folks at Yellville Presbyterian 
Church for a pancake supper on Tuesday, March 1 from 5-6.  
Donations will be welcome.

CONTACTS, COMMITTEES, 
ORGANIZATIONS & SERVICES

Please remember in your 
prayers…


Beth, Rose & Paul Cooper, Mike Crawford, Debbie, Phil 
Dagenais, Chance Dodson, Dan Dorman, Louise Eckroat, Patty 
Eubanks, Audrene Goulet, Pat Goulet, Ruth Haley, Robin Haller, 
Bec Hartz, John Hartz, Vicki Hartz, Andy Haskell, Paul Hunt, 
Lisa Jansen, Tricia Kensinger, Jeanne & Fred Kernan, Pat Kohl, 
John LaRochelle, Gloria Maffei, Dana Matlock, Dalton Matlock, 
Gene McEwen, Susie Mulhern, Joanne Mustion, Catherine 
Myer, Michael Nighbert, Terrence O’Sullivan, Bob Parent, John 
Parr, Ardis Rastetter, Astrid Rastetter, Bev Rastetter, Sara 
Rastetter, Tony Rastetter, Joe Lee Regalado, Deacon Mark 
Scouten, Marie Steagall, Tamara Steagall, Diane Stefan, Dan & 
Nicole Storms, Wade Strong, Carl Stubenfoll, Dee Supergan, Jill 
Swanson, Courtney Topf, Stephen Triner, Keith Venable, Justin 
Weeden, Alison Weyers, Don Wilkes.  

	 Please add prayers for all those who have fallen victim to 
Covid and the variants of the Covid virus.  Please pray for 
anyone struggling with mental or chronic illnesses, for healing 
and peace.


To add or delete names, please 

email - standrewprayer@gmail.com 


or contact Denise Jorgensen at 870-445-4810


HAVE A HEART VOLUNTEER 
APPRECIATION

The women of the CCW will be assembling gift bags for the 
volunteers at Have a Heart pet shelter after Mass today. We 
would appreciate donations of small packages of chips, cookies, 
crackers and candy. Thanks for helping Have A Heart! 

SERMON ON THE MOUNT
Beginning March 2, Ash Wednesday, we will begin a 4 week 
Bible study on The Sermon on the Mount. Class will start at 10 
and end around 11:30.

WELCOME NEWBIES!

We’ve noticed you new folks joining us for Mass on Sundays, 
and we’re so happy to see you and your families.  We hope you 
will fill out the new member tag on page 4 and become official 
members of the St. Andrew’s family!


IT’S KINDNESS MONTH!

February is Kindness Month in our community. Try to do one act 
of kindness every day. Here are some more ideas:

Let someone cut in front of you in line, and smile when you do!


Thank someone you appreciate, like a parent, teacher, or 
coworker.  Write them a card if you can.

Donate some dog/cat treats to the Pet Shelter.

Smile at someone who looks sad.

Make amends with someone you have wronged.

Pray for someone.
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DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE WHO IS ILL?

Please let us know if you know of someone who’s sick so we 
can get them on the prayer list.  We’re a family and if one person 
is ill, we all care deeply about their welfare, physical and 
spiritual.  Please send an email to standrewprayer@gmail.com or 
talk to Steve, Denise, or Floyd if you know anyone who needs 
our prayers or any Catholic who needs a visit and/or 
Communion. 


SUBSCRIBE TO Arkansas Catholic

You might have overheard this conversation in our parish. One 
person asks, “How did you know that?” The other person 
replies, “I read it in Arkansas Catholic.” 

	 The award-winning weekly newspaper of the Diocese of 
Little Rock offers complete print and digital subscriptions. 

	 The print edition is delivered to your mailbox every week. 
Subscriptions are only $30 a year ($28 for seniors). Pick up a 
subscription envelope in the pews, visit arkansas-catholic.org or 
call (501) 664-0125. 

	 And you can get Arkansas Catholic Digital the same day it’s 
published on your computer and most smart devices. Postal 
delays are no longer a problem. 


1. Log on to www.digital.arkansas-catholic.org and sign up 
for free.

2. Click the red “Sign Up” link.

3. Register for your free account and set up your password.

4. Log in, and you now have access to the digital edition, plus 
all issues back to 2002. Every Tuesday afternoon, you will get 
an email with a link to access the latest edition.


HELP THE YELLVILLE FOOD PANTRY

The food pantry needs donations, and in January they like to 
receive donations of soup, chili, and stew.  They can always use 
canned meats (but not canned salmon), soups, and other foods.  
The box for donations is right by the front door.  Please pop a 
couple of extra items into your cart for the pantry. Recent 
articles have informed us that Hamburger Helper and other kits 
may need perishable foods that recipients don’t have or can’t 
afford. 	 

	 	 •  Peanut butter	            •  Canned soup

	 •  Canned fruit	 •  Canned vegetables

	 •  Canned stew	 •  Canned fish

	 •  Canned beans	 •  Pasta and rice


Arkansas Catholic PHOTO CONTEST

Arkansas Catholic is running a contest to choose a photo for the 
cover of the 2023 diocesan directory. Any Arkansas 
photographer 18 or older, professional or amateur, can enter their 
photo of a Catholic church or institution in the diocese. March 
11 is the deadline to enter the contest. Complete rules and an 
official entry form are available at arkansas-catholic.org. For 
more information, email Emily Roberts at eroberts@dolr.org.


We must restore hope to young people, help the old, be open to 
the future, spread love. Be poor among the poor. We need to 
include the excluded and preach peace. – Pope Francis


I see people doing several different 
kinds of bows and genuflections. 
When do I do what?

Catholics are asked to show reverence and adoration whenever 
passing in front of the tabernacle, where the Eucharist is 
reserved. This is typically done by genuflecting, although if 
unable, a profound bow from the waist is acceptable. Be 
purposeful. Touch your knee to the floor in reverence. Genuflect 
toward the tabernacle when you first enter the Church/your pew 
and when you leave. If it’s too hard physically, try to express 
reverence in some other way. When the Eucharist is exposed — 
that is, not inside the closed tabernacle — you should also 
genuflect. When you pass by the altar, if the tabernacle is not 
behind it, you should bow from the waist, because the altar 
represents Christ. Catholics bow from the waist during the 
Nicene Creed at the words “by the Holy Spirit was incarnate of 
the Virgin Mary, and became man,” in recognition that God 
humbled himself becoming like us in all things but sin. On the 
Annunciation and Christmas, Catholics celebrate that reality, and 
so are to genuflect at these words, rather than bowing. Bow your 
head whenever anyone says the holy names of Jesus or Mary, or 
the saint of the day.                    By Simcha Fisher, March 23, 2016, OSV


PROJECT RACHEL MINISTRY

Hope & Healing, a 12-week online Bible study just for women 
who have been wounded by abortion, will begin March 15, 
meeting on Tuesday evenings from 6-7pm* via Zoom. This free 
Project Rachel Ministry opportunity will explore the impact of 
past abortion decisions on our lives and help us discover what 
we need to do to heal from these traumatic experiences.

	 On this journey of self-discovery and empowerment we will 
meet 12 amazing women who, just like us, are wives, mothers, 
daughters, sisters, and friends. Together, we will learn how these 
women faced the same struggles and challenges that we face, 
and through their example gain insight into what we can do to 
make changes in our own lives so that we can move forward 
from lingering grief, shame, guilt, fear, and pain, to acceptance, 
forgiveness, trust, peace, love, and joy.

	 Any woman, anywhere, can participate from the comfort of 
her own space, anonymously if desired, with a virtual group of 
soon-to-be friends. Call or text our CONFIDENTIAL direct 
phone line 501-663-0996 for more information. Registration is 
required by March 8, 2022.

*Other meeting days/times may be available. Please call if 
interested.


THE JESUS PRAYER

Lord Jesus Christ, Son of God, have mercy on me, a sinner.


GET IT IN THE BULLETIN

If you have information, news, meetings you need parishioners 
to know about, please get it to Denise Jorgensen as soon as 
possible.  The bulletin is assembled on Monday and Tuesday. 
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       Catholic ...
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Readings for the week of February 27, 2022 

Sunday, Feb. 27 - Sirach 27:4-7; Psalm 92:2-3, 13-14, 15-16 [cf. 2a]; 1 Corinthians 15:54-58; Luke 6:39-45

Monday, Feb. 28  - 1 Peter 1:3-9; Psalm 111:1-2, 5-6, 9 and 10c; Mark 10:17-27

Tuesday, March 1 - 1 Peter 1:10-16; Psalm 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4; Mark 10:28-31

Wednesday, March 2 - Joel 2:12-18; Psalm 51:3-4, 5-6ab, 12-13, 14 and 17; 2 Corinthians 5:20—6:2; 

	 Mt 6:1-6, 16-18

Thursday, March 3 - Deuteronomy 30:15-20; Psalm 1:1-2, 3, 4 and 6; Luke 9:22-25

Friday, March 4 - Isaiah 58:1-9a; Psalm 51:3-4, 5-6ab, 18-19; Matthew 9:14-15

Saturday, March 5 - Isaiah 58:9b-14; Psalm 86:1-2, 3-4, 5-6; Luke 5:27-32

Sunday, March 6 - Deuteronomy 26:4-10; Psalm 91:1-2, 10-11, 12-13, 14-15 [cf. 15b]; Romans 10:8-13; 

	 Luke 4:1-13

We welcome all visitors to St. Andrew’s Catholic Church this weekend.  We hope 
you enjoy your stay in the Ozarks, and may God protect you on your trip home.
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Kids’ Corner

Unscramble these words from today’s Gospel

SHARING THE GOSPEL

Jesus wants you to look carefully at your own words and 
behavior. If you call your sister selfish, Jesus wants you to 
make sure you are not selfish. If you fuss at your brother 
because his room is messy, Jesus wants you to make sure 
your room is not messy. Do not judge others. Remember 
that everyone makes mistakes. God forgives you and 
wants you to forgive yourself and others. 


PRAYER

God, keep my eyes open to see my sins and your 
kindness. Give me a good heart.


MISSION FOR THE WEEK

When you catch someone in sin (stealing, lying, using 
hurtful words) be kind. Remember your own sins, and 
show God's forgiveness.

Color this picture of Jesus.  How are you like a good fruit?


